
Newsletter 
No. 1.           12th September 2025 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Telephone: 01271 345164 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Welcome Back to School!  
 
A very warm welcome to all our pupils and families as 
we begin a new school year at Our Lady’s. A special 
welcome goes to our new pupils and parents – we 
are delighted to have you join our school community 
and hope you will be very happy here. 
 
School Dinners 
Thank you for your support and patience with our 
new school dinner ordering system. Your cooperation 
is greatly appreciated as we get everything running 
smoothly. 
 
Free School Meals – Year 3 
Parents and carers of children in Year 3: if you think 
your child may be entitled to Free School Meals, 
please speak to a member of our office team who will 
be happy to advise you. 
 
Macmillan Coffee Morning 
We are excited to be hosting a Macmillan Coffee 
Morning on Friday 26th September at 9:00am in the 
school hall. This is a lovely opportunity for parents 
and carers to get together over coffee and cake while 
supporting a very worthwhile cause. 
 
Children will also have the chance to buy cakes 
during the morning. All donations of cakes and treats 
are most welcome – thank you for your generosity! 
 
We look forward to seeing you in the near future.  
 
Rob Meech, Executive Headteacher and Eve 
Daunton, Acting Head of School 
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Autumn Term Dates   
Wed 10th Sep Y6 Swimming 
Wed 17th Sep Y6 Swimming 
Mon 22nd Sep Y6 Open Morning at The Park  
   School 8.50-10.30am 
Mon 22nd Sep Open Evening for Y6 at Pilton  
   Community College 6pm 
Mon 22nd Sep Open Evening for Y6 at Pilton 
   Community College 7pm 
Tue 23rd Sep Y6 Open Morning at The Park  
   School 8.50-10.30am 
Tue 23rd Sep Author Visit—KS2 
Wed 24th Sep Y6 Open Morning at The Park  
   School 8.50-10.30am 
Wed 24th Sep Open Morning for Y6 at Pilton  
   Community College 9.30am 
Wed 24th Sep Y6 Swimming 
Thu 25th Sep Open Morning for Y6 at Pilton  
   Community College 9.30am 
Fri 26th Sep Author Visit—KS1 
Fri 26th Sep Open Morning for Y6 at Pilton  
   Community College 9.30am 
Fri 26th Sep Macmillan Coffee Morning in  
   school hall at 9am 
Wed 1st Oct Y6 Swimming 
Wed 8th Oct Y6 Swimming 
Fri 10th Oct Individual School Photos 
Wed 15th Oct Y6 Swimming—last one 
Fri 24th Oct          Last day of half term 
Mon 27th Oct Half Term Holiday 
Fri 31st Oct     Deadline for secondary school              
   places 
Mon 3rd Nov Non Pupil Day—School Closed 
Tue 4th Nov  Pupils Return to School 
w/c 10th Nov Parent/Teacher Consultations 

The next newsletter will go home on:   

Friday  26th September 2025 

Individual School Photos will be taken on  

Friday  10th October 2025 



 

Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

It's been lovely to welcome our new families. 
The children have settled quickly and calmly. 

They are beginning to learn everyone's names and 
the routines of the day. It's been a lovely, happy start 
to the year. We have read the classic book, "The Tiger 
who came to tea." We are having tea parties, and 
finding out about each other.  
We hope to join in with the school coffee morning for 
MacMillan on Friday 26th September at 9am. 
 
It's great to see the new Robins looking fabulous, 
don't forget to give us a wave and say hello as you 
pass by. 
 
Our sessions are already filling up. We will not be 
able to accommodate changes of hours once sessions 
are full. We have spaces in the afternoons.  There are 
a few morning slots, but Monday morning is full. 
 Keep checking the codes are in date for working 
families childcare. 
Hopefully you are all up on tapestry and parentpay. 
Let us, or the office know if you have any problems 
logging in. 
Cathy, Jane, Liia, Lisa and Tracey  

Year 6 Parents 
You should have received details about how to 
apply online for a secondary school place for your 
child as this opened on 1st September. You need 
to apply for a school place online by 31st October. 
If we can be of any help in the process please do 
not hesitate to contact Mrs Welland in the school 
office. 
 
As always it is crucial that applications are 
received by the deadline of 31st October. Online 
applicants will receive immediate confirmation of 
their preferences, but can change their minds any 
time until midnight on 31st October, and can log 
in to see their offers on the morning of Monday 
2nd March 2026. Please apply at: 
 

www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline 
 

Detailed information on how to apply for your 
child’s transfer to Secondary Education in 
September 2026 can be found at: 
 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/
school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/
apply-for-a-secondary-school-place 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Year 6 Open Evenings and Mornings at Pilton Community College and The Park School 

Just  reminder that you can attend (with your Year 6 pupil)  the open evenings and mornings 
for secondary schools with Pilton Community College and The Park School.   Both schools are 
asking that you book a space in advance for the session you would prefer to attend.  The links 
to the forms on their websites are below for your information:- 

 

Pilton Community College dates:-  Monday 22nd Sept—6pm or 7pm 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?
id=3RWFZvuneEGMNLPFLdk_cOxSwq_4UoBNoyUBhV9DxBRUMDVSNVJBNzEyWkFOWkg3MTZLOU0xTUZJUS4u
&route=shorturl 

 

Open Mornings—Weds 24th, Thurs 25th and Fri 26th September at 9.30am  

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?
id=3RWFZvuneEGMNLPFLdk_cOxSwq_4UoBNoyUBhV9DxBRUOEQ5RFBUN1lFWVNPWFZPRlZNSVNXMk0yMS4u
&route=shorturl 

The Park School dates:-  Thurs 18th Sept from 5.30pm-8pm 
Open Mornings—22nd, 23rd and 24th Sept 8.50—10.30am 
 
https://theparkschool.org.uk/joining-us/year-6-transition-to-park/open-evening-
and-open-morning-events-2025/ 
 
This is a great opportunity to see the schools in operation before you make your secondary school application 
by the 31st October. 



Special Educational Needs 
I would like to make sure all 
parents are aware of the 
SEND section of the school 
website which gives 
information about our 
school’s provision for Special 
Educational Needs and 
Disabilities as well as 
support for families who 
may be experiencing 
difficulties at home. There are lots of helpful 
information sheets and links to other sites too, so 
please take a look in the Parents’ section labelled 
‘SEND’. 

I hope you find the resources useful.  Please get in 
touch, via the school office, if you need further 
advice or support. 
 
Eve Daunton  
Acting Head of School and SENDCO (Special 
Educational Needs and Disabilities Co-ordinator) 

 

God of wisdom and might, 

we praise you for the wonder of our 

being, 

for mind, body and spirit. 

Be with our children as they begin 

a new school year. 

Bless them and their teachers and 

staff. 

Give them strength and grace as their 

bodies grow; 

wisdom and knowledge to their minds 

as they search for understanding; 

and peace and zeal to their hearts. 

We ask this through Jesus Christ our 

Lord.    Amen.  
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Breakfast and After School Club  
Sessions for our Breakfast and After School Clubs 
are available.  These can be booked and paid for via 
Parentpay.   
 
Breakfast sessions  are from 7.45am until 8.45am at 
£5.50 without breakfast and £6.00 with breakfast. 
 
Afterschool Club sessions are from 3.15-4.15 with a 
snack for £5.50, or 3.15-5.15pm for £9.50.   
 
You can pay for these sessions in advance via 
Parentpay. Please see a member of the Admin Team 
if you need log in details. 

Parking 
Please be considerate and help us keep everyone 
safe by not parking on pavements or blocking 
neighbours’ driveways. May we also remind parents 
and carers that cars must also not stop or park on 
Chanter’s Hill outside the gates school.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

PE Days 
When your child has PE they should be coming into 
school in their PE kits and remaining in them all day. 
 
Robin Class Tuesday & Thursday 
Heron Class Monday & Friday 
Puffin Class Tuesday & Thursday 
Owl Class Thursday & Friday 
Eagle Class Wednesday & Friday 
Kingfisher Class Monday & Wednesday 
Swallow Class Monday & Tuesday  
 
PE lessons will continue to be held outside even in 
the rain so please ensure that your child has a 
waterproof coat, they may even need gloves and 
hats as we progress into the winter months.   
 
As the weather gets colder, if you have not done so 
already, you can purchase, for £15, a PE Hoodie with 
the school logo for children to wear for PE.  
Alternatively children can wear their school jumper 
for PE.  Please order these via the school office. 

Don’t forget that Swallow class will be attending 
swimming lessons every Wednesday afternoon from 
Weds 10th September until Weds 15th October.  
Swallow class can wear their PE kits on a Wednesday 
during this time. 



School Website 
Please keep a check on the school website as this will 
be updated regularly.  The class pages will be updated 
with class newsletters, photos, areas of topic etc.  You 
will find details on all our key documents and policies 
together with the current school dinner menu.   
Please visit:-      www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Absence guidance for Parents/Carers 
What YOU must do: 
Telephone the school (ideally before 8.30am) each 
day of your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance of any medical appoint-
ments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well 
enough to attend school, send them in anyway as 
they often perk up on arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses 
transport, call on a family member, neighbour or 
friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties 
with school attendance then talk to us as a first 
step so we can help! 
 
What WE will do: 
Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance 
with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if 
we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then 
we may make a welfare home visit. 
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Author Visits from Joseph Elliott and Duncan Beedie 
Miss Knill is excited to announce that we are having a 
visit from the following authors:- 
 
Tuesday September 23rd Joseph 
Elliott for KS2 children 
 
Joseph’s award-winning debut 
novel, The Good Hawk, was released 
in 2020, followed by the sequels, 
The Broken Raven, and The Burning 
Swift. Joseph's new comedy for 8-12 
year-olds, Nora and the Map of 
Mayhem will be followed by the 
much-anticipated sequel Nora and 
the Compass of Chaos in May 2025.  
 
Duncan Beedie on Friday September 
26th for KS1 children. 
 
 Duncan’s debut picture book 
‘The Bear Who Stared’ (Templar) 
was nominated for the 
Waterstones Children’s Book 
Prize 2017 and my follow up ‘The 
Lumberjack’s Beard’ was shortlisted 
for the World Illustration Awards in 
2018. Since then I have gone on to 
write and illustrate titles for Little 
Tiger, Quarto, Walker 
Books, and was recently 
commissioned to design the  
illustrated autumn trail at  
Westonbirt Arboretum in 
Gloucestershire.  

Very well done to Heron Class 

who had the highest attend-

ance at 98.9% for the second 

week running) followed by Robin class 

at 97.3%. 

https://www.joseph-elliott.net/reviews
https://www.joseph-elliott.net/books
https://www.joseph-elliott.net/books
https://www.joseph-elliott.net/books
https://www.joseph-elliott.net/books
https://www.joseph-elliott.net/books
https://www.joseph-elliott.net/books
https://www.joseph-elliott.net/books


School Uniform 
Thank you for supporting the correct school uniform.  Please could you ensure that all long hair is tied back for 
school, earrings are kept to small studs, no other jewellery is to be worn.   
Girls should be wearing either navy coloured tights, knee high socks or ankle socks and boys should be wearing 
grey or black socks (not white). 
Please ensure that all items of clothing, water bottles, lunch boxes and snack pots are clearly marked with your 
child’s name.  If they are misplaced or left lying around the school it is much easier to reunite items with their 
owner if they have a name clearly marked in it. 
Jumpers, PE T-Shirts,  PE Hoodies, Ties, School Rucksacks, book bags and water bottles are available to purchase 
from school throughout the year.   
 
We do have some kindly donated second hand uniform.  Please ask at the school office and we will check what 
sizes we have for you. 

Medicines in School 
If your child is required to take a prescribed medicine please can you alter the times around the school day.  If 
this is not possible then please complete a medicine form at the school office. 
The school can only administer prescribed medicines in line with government requirements. 
Non-prescribed medicines such as headache tablets, medicated lozenges, nasal sprays etc must not be carried by 
the children or left in school bags or book bags. 
 
Asthma Inhalers 
If your child has a diagnosis of asthma and has a prescribed inhaler to use in school, please contact the school 
office and complete a ‘parental agreement for school to administer medicine’ form.  Please see your class 
teacher if you wish to discuss any concerns about your child’s medical conditions. 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

School Dinners 
We have a wide variety of hot, freshly cooked, school dinners on offer on a 3 weekly cycle.  As 
well as the healthy main choice there is always a vegetarian option and a jacket potato with 
cheese and/or beans available.  The meals are all prepared on-site in our school kitchen.  School 
dinners are free to all children from Robins to Puffin class and are a very competitive £2.81 per 
day for children in Owl class  (Y3) upwards.   
 
School dinners must now be ordered, via Parentpay, by you, for your child, at home by 8am of the 
morning they require a school meal.  You can book for all week or a few weeks in advance if you would like to.  
Unfortunately, if your child requires a school lunch and you have not ordered this, we will only be giving your 
child the choice of either a Jacket Potato or Tomato Pasta on the day.  If you have any issues logging on to 
Parentpay then please see Mrs Welland in the school office.  
 
If your child has any food allergies please make the admin team aware as our catering team can usually adapt the 
menu accordingly for your child’s needs.    

School Crossing Patrol 

Devon County Council are looking for a Schol Crossing Patrol Officer for the 

area around Our Lady’s School. If interested in applying for this role, please 

visit Devon jobs https://www.devonjobs.gov.uk/ 



Ten:Ten RE Resources 
Mrs Cohen would like to share the 
link for the September Newsletter for 
ten:ten resources with you.  As well 
as the newsletter there are some 
lovely links to prayers that you can 
share at home with your child.  
 
https://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-
home/parent-newsletter/  
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Healthy Snacks 
Just a reminder that all Key Stage 1 children receive 
a free healthy snack for morning break.  You are 
welcome to send Key Stage 2 children into school 
with a healthy snack (not chocolate or crisps please).   
 

https://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-home/parent-newsletter/
https://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-home/parent-newsletter/
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